[bookmark: _GoBack]These are the minutes from the February 23, 2016 meeting of the Hanover Board of Health.  Present were Mrs. Lynn White – Chair, Mr. Richard Farwell – Board Member, Mrs. Kimberly Dixon – Assistant Health Agent and Mrs. Joanne O’Connor – Administrative Assistant.

Having a quorum, Mrs. White called the meeting to order at 6:03 p.m.

Meeting Business:

Mrs. White moved to approve the January 19, 2016 minutes as written, Mr. Farwell second, so voted unanimously. No meeting was held February 9, 2016, due to snow storm on February 8, 2016 – Town Hall closed.
  


New Business:

Town of Hanover Restaurants and Food Establishments Smoking Regulations - The Board reviewed the regulations to include e-cigarettes and vaping. Mr. Farwell moved to accept the changes, second by Mrs. White; so voted unanimously.



Plans:

85 Grove Street – Grady Consulting, L.L.C. - plans dated 01/27/16 with a deed restriction. Mr. Farwell made motion to accept with local variance approval requests as noted on the plan. Mrs. White second, so voted unanimously.

452 Center Street – MCS Environmental Services – plans dated 02/17/16 were approved as submitted.

6 Wood Hollow Way – McKenzie Engineering Group, Inc. – plans dated 01/27/16 were approved as submitted.

39 Laurie Lane – McGlone Enterprises, Inc. – plans dated 01/29/16 were approved as submitted.


Permits and Licenses signed by the Board.

Mr. Farwell moved to adjourn, Mrs. White second, so voted unanimously.  Meeting adjourned at 6:36 p.m.

